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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 3, 2015, Dedham Town Hall- O’Brien Meeting Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Brian McGrath, Laura Bugay, Kristine Langdon, Joseph Smith and Joseph Hickey.
Members Absent: Andrew Tittler
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM

5 Incinerator Road- Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation from the Town of Dedham DPW. (DEP 141-0487)

Agent Brown recommended that the Commission accept the delineation.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an Order of Resource Area Delineation, seconded by Mr. Hickey. It was voted 4-0. (Mr. McGrath abstained)

70 Wildwood Drive- Stormwater Management Permit application for the construction of a single family residence. (SWP 2015-10) Continued from August 13th 2015

Antonio Reda was present for the discussion. He confirmed that new plans were submitted to the Commission addressing comments from the previous meeting. 

Agent Brown recommended that a Stormwater Management Permit be issued with standard conditions of approval.

Mr. Civian made a motion that a Stormwater Management Permit be issued for 70 Wildwood Drive with standard conditions of approval as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA. 

Agent Brown explained that she has removed the requirement for a consultant inspection fee from the conditions, beginning with the issuance of this Stormwater Permit. Agent Brown has also removed the condition that a sign be placed at the site, and replacing with a condition that requires the applicant to provide the sign.

637 East Street-  Notice of Intent from Frank Gobbi for completion of the work in a 21 +/- lot subdivision infrastructure including grading and roadway paving with some work within the 100 foot buffer zone of a bordering vegetated wetland. (DEP 141-0486)

John Glossa of Glossa Engineering was present for the hearing, along with the applicant, Frank Gobbi.

Mr. Glossa reviewed the original plan from the Planning Board office.  He explained that based on the date, this subdivision does not expire. They have drawn up a modification plan. 
Mr. Glossa explained that Order #141-0263 was approved around year 2000.  Some stormwater considerations were made within that order. 

Mr. Civian informed Mr. Glossa that the project will need to meet the current Stormwater Bylaw.

Ms. Brown recommended that this project go out for 3rd party review once new plans have been developed.

Ms. Bugay commented that it would be helpful to have an existing conditions plan and a proposed plan. She would like detail on the slope near the wetlands, Undisturbed Buffer Area (UBA) calculations and wetlands buffer zone.  She thinks the Commission should walk the site and they can look at the delineation at that time. 

Ms. Bugay asked if there has been any maintenance to the stormceptor. Mr. Gobbi explained they are higher than ground level. 

Henry Fahey and Susan Albanese, abutters, expressed concern about the project’s impact on the brook. 

Kylee Calzone, abutter, explained that behind the houses on Wentworth Street was cleared out to mitigate flooding problems and asked if there will be a set back from that area.

Mr. Glossa commented that he believes Ms. Calzone is referring to a swale that was constructed in that area that they would like to maintain. Ms. Bugay confirmed with Ms. Calzone that the Commission will review to make sure that water is contained to the site. 

Chares Jinest, abutter, commented that they have had problems with area behind his house. He explained that Gobbi said he would do things right, but in his opinion, he has not done things right so far. He had concerns about this proposal going forward, with it being a flood zone. He commented that Mr. Gobbi has not been a good neighbor, and he doesn’t feel that the site has been properly managed. Mr. Civian responded that the Conservation Commission will be limited to evaluating the proposal. 

John Craig, abutter, asked what the time frame would be to get things started as it related to this proposal. 

Mr. Gobbi responded that it could be this year or next, but depends on the timing of approvals. 

Maureen Hanlon, abutter, commented that her concern is about flooding.  The catch basin wasn’t good enough in the past. Any entrance and egress into that area was to be from East Street. Mr. Glossa confirmed that the approval is from 1973 and is still valid for entrance from Wentworth. Ms. Hanlon asked if they had tied into a new sewer line on East Street. Mr. Glossa responded that they had not.
Mr. Civian explained that the applicant will need to demonstrate the recharge for water quality for flooding and will need to meet the current rules, which are stricter now. Mr. Civian explained that the applicant will need to treat this as if it were a new application. 

Kristine Langdon arrived to the meeting. 

Mr. Civian asked to concentrate on the project as it relates to Conservation, and Engineering will review the other utility connections.

Mr. Henry Fahey, abutter, asked if the existing basin can handle additional runoff. Mr. Civian responded that the applicant says they think it is large enough to handle the additional runoff, but that is to be determined in the review of this project.

Paul Lombardi, abutter, commented that he would like to leave here tonight knowing that all of the current requirements will need to be met by the applicant.
  
Mr. Civian commented that his phone number is in the phonebook for any additional questions abutters might have. He summarized the information that the applicant should provide to move forward including existing and proposed plans, moving erosion control back from edge of project,  including UBA calculations and flood zone information in the application. Mr. Civian explained that the applicant will need to put all of this information on the plans to clearly show what is proposed. 

Agent Brown commented that they will also need to revisit the wetland flags and make sure that the delineation is clear. Mr. Civian asked Mr. Glossa to refresh the flags as needed and to let Agent Brown know when they are done.

Mr. McGrath commented that the applicant should provide information on the volume/capacity of the basin. 

Mr. Hickey commented that the swale needs to be reconstructed, and the applicant should provide specifications and details on the reconstruction of the swale. Mr. Glossa confirmed he would include this on the plan. 

Ms. Bugay commented that she would like to see the design for a 100 year storm.

Mr. Civian requested the applicant pay $1000 to begin the 3rd party review process, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 637 East Street until October 1st, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

 124 Country Club Rd- Notice of Intent from Dedham Country and Polo Club for the construction of a paddle tennis court within 100 feet of a bordering vegetated wetland (DEP# TBD)

Mary Trudeau was present for the hearing along with multiple representatives from the club. She explained the proposal to add a 4th paddle tennis court to the site.  Ms. Trudeau explained that environmental constraints limit options for the location of the court, and they are also dealing with some ledge. They are cognizant that they have a local bylaw with a UBA.  

Ms. Trudeau explained that paddle ball will be played on these courts in the winter, and the courts have a heating element. The surface of the courts would be lower than the wetland, restricting flow to the wetland.  Ms. Trudeau explained that they would prefer not to blast the ledge as it doesn’t seem necessary. For mitigation, they plan to add additional buffer zone plantings which could also act as screening, replacing the woody material that would need to come out. 

Ms. Bugay asked if they had considered rotating the court within their alternatives analysis. 

Ryan Kenny explained the desire to have the courts East-West, and the desire for sightlines form the warming hut to all courts. 

John Connelly commented that they also wanted to consider proximity to the road. 

Ms. Bugay asked how much gravel goes under the courts, and how much excavation will need to be done. Mr. Carter explained that 15 inches of crushed stone will be placed underneath the court. 

Ms. Bugay commented that she would like to see information on the lighting review.

John Connelly confirmed he will get the Commission a copy of the photometric plan.

Mr. Hickey asked if there is a demand for this court. Mr. Connelly confirmed that there is. 

Agent Brown explained that she wanted the Commissioners’ assistance determining the appropriate UBA factor to be used with the calculation. Agent Brown would like to see an Operations and Maintenance Plan, and would like to be sure that soil stock piles are covered daily. 

Mr. McGrath commented that he is very curious about the alternatives plan. 

Ms. Trudeau asked about the commissioners thoughts on the location of the court.

Mr. Civian believes this would be an accessory use but the Commission can make decision on this once they look at it more thoroughly. He urges the applicants to think about an alternative location for the court.

A site walk was scheduled for 8:00 am on the 10th of September. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 124 Country Club Road until September 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

Ursuline Academy-  Stormwater Management Permit Application from Ursuline Academy for the construction of a new Athletic Center, and the replacement of an existing facility with a new maintenance building at 85 Lowder Street. (SWP 2015-07) Continued from August 13th, 2015.

Ms. Brown explained that the online system is sufficient in this specific case according to the third party reviewer Lisa Eggleston. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for Ursuline Academy with conditions as recommended by Agent Brown including that the applicant should provide a sign and with the change to condition #19, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

7 Whitcomb Rd- Stormwater Management Permit Application for the construction of a single family home. (SWP 2015-13)

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 7 Whitcomb Road as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. Smith, UA. 

217 Schoolmaster Lane Lot 8A- Stormwater Management Permit Application for the construction of a single family home with a deck, porch and driveway. (SWP 2015-14)

Agent Brown discussed concerns about a catch basin at the base of the driveway not appearing on the plan and the need for the applicant to show they met requirements of local Stormwater Bylaw.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 217 Schoolmaster Lane Lot 8A to September 17th, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA.

221 Schoolmaster Lane Lot 7A- Stormwater Management Permit Application for the construction of a single family home with a deck, porch and driveway. (SWP 2015-15)

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 221 Schoolmaster Lane Lot 7A as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA. 

1020 High Street- Request for a Certificate of Compliance for SWP 2014-16.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Certificate of Compliance for 1020 High Street as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA.

 I-95/I-93/ University Ave.- Request for extension of ORAD (DEP 141-0412)

Mr. Civian made a motion to approve an extension of ORAD 141-0412 for I-95/I-93/ University Ave as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

60 Depot Avenue- Stormwater Management Permit Application for the construction of a single family home. (SWP 2015-12)

Agent Brown needs to request additional information from the applicant, as the current application does not have complete information. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 60 Depot Avenue until September 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

350 Washington St.- Stormwater Management Permit Application from Supreme Development for the construction of a multi-use building with underground parking. Continued from August 13th, 2015 (SWP 2015-08)

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 350 Washington Street until September 17th as requested by the applicant, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA. 

865 and 875 Providence Highway- Notice of Intent from DeVellis Zrein Inc. for a proposed retail development with work within the buffer zone of a bordering vegetated wetland. (DEP 141-0485)

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 865 and 875 Providence Highway until September 17th as requested by the applicant, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

399 West Street- Notice of Intent from Perry Phinney for the construction of a single family house at 399 West Street with work proposed within the buffer zone of a bordering vegetated wetland and bordering land subject to flooding. (DEP 141- 0481) Continued from August 13th, 2015

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 399 West Street until September 17th as requested by the applicant, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to adjourn at 9:08 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
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